Charlene Cole

Sandy Creek/Lacona Historian

Historians’ Corner

July 27, 2007 week #30

Photo: Sandy Creek Methodist Church Bible School (date and participants are unidentified, please call or stop by with information if you can help with either a date or participants name)

An excerpt from Charles Peck’s history of the Sandy Creek Methodist Church: “Methodist circuit riders were paying occasional visits to this town from its very earliest settlement, riding here through lonely miles of wilderness as they traveled over their circuit. The germinal of Methodists was the Methodist “Class” which was often preliminary to the “Society” or church organizations, and in 1811 such a Methodist class was formed in Sandy Creek. Under the ministry of Elisha Wheeler in 1830, Methodism in the villages was formally organized, and on December 13, of that year the Methodist Church of Sandy Creek was duly incorporated. The early annual meetings of the church were held at the house of Timothy Goodwin. In 1831 a church was built, the first one in this town. It remained in use for nearly a quarter of a century. (*note….this building became the Allen Opera House and later the Grange Hall before it was torn down for the construction of Route 81 in the 1960s, a photo appears on one of the “before and after poster boards” displayed at the town hall) In 1853 the church was repaired and enlarged, a spire erected and the inside remodeled at a cost of $1,000. In 1859 an addition to the church supplied a convenient classroom for the growing society. In 1867 the lot where the present church property stands was purchased and the next year the new parsonage was built. An important era in the life of the church began when Rev. Jonathan B. Hammond became pastor in 1878. With characteristic energy and enthusiasm the church building project was undertaken and pushed, and the present splendid brick edifice was dedicated March 12, 1879 at the cost of $17,025.95.”

The poster boards that were created for the fair are on display at the town hall. These boards showcase “before and after” views of the town and villages of Sandy Creek and are quite interesting. Another board showcases some of the structures that are on the National Register of Historic Places. Military displays are also featured. The newest veterans book, “Veterans of Sandy Creek who served from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959” will be available November 2007 and we are looking for additions and corrections to this book. I will be including names of veterans in upcoming columns. Please, get your information in. 

Norman Widrig came into the office recently looking for information on William McDougall who is buried in Wesleyan Cemetery and was in the War of 1812. We have no record of him in that war and are seeking further information. Please call if you can help!

I will be in my office on Fridays from 9am to 4pm and by appointment on Saturdays. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com
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